

# **Woodfield Primary School**

**Headteacher**: Philip Salisbury **Telephone**: 01902 558835

Email: woodfieldprimary@wolverhampton.gov.uk

CEO: Katy Kent



9<sup>th</sup> February 2022

## **Dear Parents**

As we come to the end of this first half term, I wanted to pass on how much we have enjoyed this term. At times it has been extremely difficult due to Covid (one week we had 15 members of staff off!) but it is due to the hard work, flexibility and devotion of all the staff here that we have been able to carry on without the children missing any of their education. We have had a wonderful residential trip to the Pioneer Centre with Year 4, we have had Professor McGinty in to visit the Year 6 children to deliver a WW2 workshop, we have been swimming and our wonderful cross-country runners came second in an inter school tournament! Our Year 3 children have a Roman visitor coming in this Friday, we have said 'Hello' to Mrs. Henry, Miss Walker and Miss Jakhu, but said 'Goodbye' to Mrs Richards and Mrs Hooper (but they'll be back!). So, it has been a busy term.

This term I have had a number of emails from concerned parents about cars, driving and parking outside school. I know that the vast majority of the time, we are all careful and considerate drivers, but please can I remind you of the following:

- We pay for parking at the social club, please use it.
- Please don't park over peoples' drives or access to their drives.
- Please don't stop or park on the yellow zig zags outside school, they are there for a reason and it is very dangerous to do so.
- When reversing or pulling out, please do so extremely carefully as there are children everywhere.

It is my biggest fear that something will happen to a child outside school, so please be careful and considerate.

We are very grateful for your patience and consideration during the term in regard to Covid. I know you have been vigilant, but please continue to follow the national guidance, and always ring if you are unsure of anything.

I want to bring your attention to a fundraising event being undertaken by one of our lunchtime ladies: Stella Cairns. She is shaving off her hair to raise money for a family friend, whose daughter has sadly been diagnosed with stage 4 neuroblastoma. You can read the full story at:

## https://tinyurl.com/4svwnvn2

I know Stella would appreciate any support you can give.

As you know, we have been extremely fortunate to work with the East and West Aid community charity, giving food out on a Thursday from the infant playground. It has been a great success and I would like it to continue after half term. This is to let you know that we will be moving the stall to the front of the school and that, also, it will take place on a **Wednesday** afternoon now, and not Thursday. Please continue to use this service as it has been a huge success and the food will only go to waste if not taken.



#### St Bartholomew's CE Multi Academy Trust Sedgley Road Penn Wolverhampton West Midlands WV4 5LG

# **Woodfield Primary School**

**Headteacher**: Philip Salisbury **Telephone**: 01902 558835

Email: wood field primary @wolver hampton. gov. uk



CEO: Katy Kent

# Dates for your diary:

Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> February	Break up for half term
Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> February	School closed – INSET day
Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> March	School opens
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> March	World Book Day
Tuesday 15 <sup>th</sup> , Wednesday 16 <sup>th</sup> March	Parents evening
Friday 8 <sup>th</sup> April	Break up for Easter
Monday 25 <sup>th</sup> April	School opens
Monday May 2 <sup>nd</sup>	Bank Holiday
Friday 27 <sup>th</sup> May	Break up for half term
Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> June	School closed for Jubilee Holiday
Friday 10 <sup>th</sup> June	School closed – INSET day
Thursday 21 <sup>st</sup> July	School closes for summer holiday

As always, if you have any questions about any aspect of your child's education, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely



Philip Salisbury Headteacher